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1994 Non-Residential New Construction Program Retention Study

Introduction

This retention study was designed to apply to the evaluation conducted on the Whole Building Analysis of 1994 and 1996’s NRNC Program Evaluations conducted by PG&E. The methodology included a review of a sample of sites studied in the initial evaluation to assess whether any failures could be observed in the measures or components of energy use in these buildings. The intent was to re-simulate the buildings using whatever observed changes might have occurred. 

This review was conducted using a telephone survey methodology. Building operators were called to discuss any changes that might have occurred in the building’s operation or use that could cause significant change in energy use. Buildings for which this information was collected were studied in some detail. 

Overall, the results of the sampling and review suggest that there were no significant changes in energy use or significant failures in the energy saving components of the buildings. As a result, no basis was found for changing the savings estimates for the third or fourth year Persistence Study as a result of failures in energy saving components of the building. 

In addition to this, technical degradation factors derived from statewide CADMAC studies were applied to the program measures. These degradation factors were then applied within the simulation to analyze the energy impacts on savings in this sector. This resulted in approximately a 1% reduction in estimated savings impacts (shown in Table 3-6 of the study).

Review of Findings

A review of the findings indicates that there is minimal to no degradation due to failure or technical degradation in this sector over the period studied. This could easily be attributed to the relatively minimal impact of the first two or three years of operation of a new commercial building rather than any particular adjustment in either effective useful life or technical degradation.

As a result of this review, we recommend that the results of this study be accepted as presented. No adjustment to the ex ante EUL should be made and adjustments recommended in this study as a result of the technical degradations factors should be accepted.

